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USSVI Creed: 

"To perpetuate the memory of our ship-

mates who gave their lives in the pursuit of 
duties while serving their country. That 

their dedication, deeds, and supreme sacri-

fice be a constant source of motivation to-
ward greater accomplishments. Pledge loy-

alty and patriotism to the United States of 

America and its Constitution." 

The official newsletter of the  

USS Requin Base of the USSVI 

Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania 

2015 USS Requin Base Officers 

Base Commander  Hubert C. Dietrich 412-486-2635  hueyfromglenshaw@aol.com 

1st Vice Commander  Carl Stigers    412-995-8028  carstenstigers@verizon.net 

2nd Vice Commander  Ron Goron  724-626-1209  patron@zoominternet.net 

Secretary   Jeff Simon  724-502-4505  jeffsimon@zoominternet.net 

Treasurer   Lee M. Bookwalter 412-795-8337  booky143@verizon.net 

Storekeeper   Frank Nicotra  412-835-6540   nicotrafrank@gmail.com 

Chaplain   Carl Stigers    412-995-8028  carstenstigers@verizon.net 

Past Base Commander Joe Campisi  412-322-3201   jcampisi1@comcast.net 

Newsletter Editor  Jack Sutherin   330-482-4175  jack.sutherin@comcast.net 

Webmaster    Lee M. Bookwalter 412-795-8337  booky143@verizon.net 

COB/Historian -  Clyde Porter, jr.  740-635-3179  candsporter@comcast.net 

Photographer   Peter Foster  724+980-7657  gopetro2000@gmail.com 

SVD Hard Copy  Rick Elster  412-751-7967  relster565@comcast.net 
------------------------------------------------------------- Pride Runs Deep -------------------------------------------------------- 

Meetings held on the second Saturday of the month normally in  Leetsdale at the  VFW Post 

and quarterly meetings held around our membership area.  

 Make a difference, get to a meeting! 

  
----------------------------------------------------------------- Pride Runs Deep --------------------------------------------------------------------

-- 

Next Meeting: 1230 11 February 2017,  American Legion Post 461 271 State Street  Baden, 

Pa 15005-1943   

 January 2017 
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Binnacle List 
Bob Schmidt 
Aaron Ellis 

Judy Elster 

Edy Dietrich 

Bob Gourley 

Bernie Sigler 

 

USS Pittsburgh with Terrible towels donated by Requin base. 
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Requin Base Meeting Minutes 

January 14, 2017 

Leetsdale, PA 

 

Base Commander Huey Dietrich called the meeting to order. 
Attendees: Martin Abel, Mike Allen, James & Jennifer Beachler, Rick & Claudia Bistyga, Eric Bookmiller, Lee & Patsy Bookwal-

ter, Clair & Nancy Bouts, George Brown, Thomas & Deneen Calabrese, Joe Campisi, Huey & Edie Dietrich, Dick & Beverly Geyer, 

Bill & Donna Greenlee, Ric & Joan Guntang, Lou Hamil, Mark & Adriana Hoag, Bill & Sandra Lindsey, Bob McPherson, Vince 

Metz, Frank Nicotra, Chip & Sharon Porter, Harry Sills, Jeff & Eileen Simon, Gary Snail, Carl Stigers, Jack & Genny Sutherin, Don 

& Dolly Taskey, Mike & Tina Wyckoff. 

Base Commander Huey Dietrich:  Quotes of the day: “Submarine life is not a service it’s a religion” 

Requin History: Launched January 1, 1945. January 20, 1948 given hull classification OSSR-481 and modified to the Migrain II 

radar picket configuration.  January 15, 1951 entered Mediterranean until May when she returned to normal operations on the US 

east coast and in the Caribbean.  January 1, 1953 maintained her schedule of Second and Sixth Fleet operations but at the end of the 

year put into Philadelphia PA for extensive modernization overhaul that among other things removed her last remaining anti-aircraft 

cannon. 

Base Commander Huey Dietrich:  Let us at this time, with a moment of silent prayer, remember our Shipmates who made the su-
preme sacrifice that we may gather here in Peace. We dedicate this meeting to our Shipmates on Eternal Patrol, to perpetuate their 

memories in our lives and to honor our Shipmates on active duty in the service of the first line of defense of our Nation. 

Boats Lost: 

USS SCORPION (SS 278)  January 05, 1944  

USS ARGONAUT (SS 166)  January 10, 1943  

USS SWORDFISH (SS 193)  January 12, 1945  

USS S 36 (SS 141)  January 20, 1942 

USS S 26 (SS 131)  January 24, 1942  
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We also honor our departed shipmate of the Requin Base, John Good and Robert Goodley.  Finally let us remember all the brave 

submariners who died performing their duties aboard submarines, some individually and some in groups, but where the submarine 

itself was not lost.   

Chaplain Carl Stigers gave the Invocation. 

Chief Of The Boat Chip Porter led the Base in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Members introduced themselves and the boats they qualified on. 

Base Secretary Jeff Simon reported that Minutes of the last meeting were published in the SVD and the base website.  With no ob-

jections, the minutes were approved as published. 

Treasurer Lee Bookwalter gave an accounting of base assets, expenditures, and deposits. With no objections, the report was ap-

proved. 

Other Reports: 

Binnacle List: Edie Dietrich, Rick Elster, Judy Elster, Bob Gourley  

Charles Tolbert and Matt Holzer went on eternal patrol in 2016 

Membership stands at 222 making Requin the sixth largest USSVI base 

Storekeeper Frank Nicotra reported on small stores available. 

Old Business: 

USS Requin SS-481 will be inducted in the submarine hall of fame on May 25, 2017 in Norfolk, VA. 

New Business: 

Meeting of Requin Board Of Directors will be held January 21, 2017 to adopt and approve our 2017 budget and the base meeting 

and activities schedule for 2016. 

Possible new location for base meetings was discussed. 

Motion to donate $500 to USS Pittsburgh kid’s deployment party was approved by the members present. 

Motion to donate $250 to Quilts Of Valor was approved by the members present. 

Joe Campisi and Mike Allen to form a committee and report on purchasing a memorial for submarine veterans at the Cemetery Of 

The Alleghenies. 

For The Good Of The Order: 

Reports were presented regarding the Groton Base and Dallas Base. 

Next Christmas luncheon is scheduled for Sunday December 3, 2017 and the North Star Kids will perform. 
Base Officers for 2017 were sworn in 

Chaplain Carl Stigers gave the Benediction and blessing of today's meal. 

Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned. 

Next meeting: Leetsdale PA VFW at 1230 hours on February 11, 2017. 

  

An Exclusive First Look At The Navy's New Fire-Retardant Coveralls  
Mark D. Faram, Navy Times, January 19 

 

The Navy has approved a new underway uniform that may be issued by afloat commands later this year and would 

end a four-year effort to put shipboard sailors in high-quality fire-retardant clothing. 

The announcement of the new coveralls – officially known as the Improved Fire Retardant Variant, or IFRV, came in 

an AllFleet message released Jan. 19. 

The IFRV coveralls will be worn by all sailors once their ship leaves the pier and is underway. It looks nearly identi-

cal in color and design to the Navy’s current poly/cotton-issue coverall, known as the FRV. 

“It weighs significantly less than the current FRV fabrics, breaths more efficiently, giving sailors better moisture man-

agement and comfort,” Rear Adm. Pete Stamatopoulos, the director of fleet ordnance and supply at Fleet Forces Command, 

told Navy Times in a Jan. 13 interview. “It also lasts twice as long as the original FRV.” 

For now, the new coveralls won't cost sailors a dime out of pocket. Officials say the fire-retardant gear will remain 

what’s called “organizational clothing,” which, much like flight suits, are issued when sailors need them and aren’t a part of 

the seabag. 

The new uniform is expected to become a part of every sailor’s seabag once the it is in the fleet. But for now, officials 

say there are no plans right to replace the existing poly/cotton coveralls in a sailor's seabag. The current coveralls are not an 

official uniform anymore; the Navy downgraded them only for “dirty work” that would damage sailors' other working uni-

forms. 

It's been more than 20 years since the Navy required sailors to wear fire-retardant uniforms at sea. The Navy’s deci-

sion to resurrect the requirement began four years ago amid revelations that the Navy Working Uniform – while never devel-

oped to be a fire-retardant uniform – actually put sailors at risk. 

Navy officials learned of the dangers after an October 2012 test showed that the Navy Working Uniform Type I’s 

melted when exposed to open flames. In fact, the uniform – made of a 50/50 nylon-cotton blend – “will burn robustly until 

completely consumed,” according to the report from the Navy Clothing and Textile Research Facility (NCTRF) in Natick, 

file:///C:/Users/jacks/OneDrive/Documents/SVD/Current/An%20Exclusive%20First%20Look%20At%20The%20Navy.docx#SUBASE#SUBASE
file:///C:/Users/jacks/OneDrive/Documents/SVD/Current/An%20Exclusive%20First%20Look%20At%20The%20Navy.docx#SUBASE#SUBASE
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Massachusetts. 

In search of a safer uniform, the Navy in 2014 first purchased off-the-shelf coveralls for shipboard issue while also 

developing a long-term solution with an original design. But this first Fire Retardant Variant, called the FRV in the fleet, fell 

short in both comfort and durability in the eyes of the rank and file wearing them. 

“There were complaints from sailors that the FRV material was too heavy and hot for many environments ... so hot 

that, in talks with sailors, many said they would go through two or more changes during the day.” Stamatopoulos said. 

"And it didn’t stand up well over time and especially laundering," he said. 

Back to the drawing board went the textile researchers at NCTRF and by last summer two new prototypes were issued 

to 700 sailors on the amphibious assault ship Kearsarge, the destroyer Carney and the fast attack submarine Kearsarge. 

The biggest change over the original FRV was the material – both test versions were made from a flame resistant “tri-

fiber” blend material.” 

"The IFRV was designed not only with the safety of our sailors in mind but also comfort and durability," said Adm. 

Phil Davidson, who commands the Norfolk, Virginia-based Fleet Forces Command. "Shipboard wearability and functionality 

was of extreme importance with the development of the IFRV,” Davidson said. 

The new coverall was designed to last nearly twice as long as the original FRV. An added benefit that the new cover-

alls' material offers is arc-flash protection, a significant upgrade from the current uniform's material. 

In the past, the Navy issued special coveralls to sailors working near equipment that posed a risk of an arc flash, 

which is a fast-moving, high-intensity electrical fire that is potentially deadly. Typically only electricians got those special 

protective uniforms, yet with the ships' exposed wiring and plumbing, technically everyone is at risk. 

The new material also meets the lint-free requirements of the submarine community, meaning that the fleet now has 

one coverall that meets the needs of both surface and submarine crews. 

The IFRV’s requirement is that flame-resistant fabric “must self-extinguish within 2 seconds after exposure to a stan-

dard flame ignition source for 12 seconds,” according to Amy Bradshaw, a supervisory textile technologist, on the research 

and development team at NCTRF. 

“The IFRV fabric, tested after 1 and 50 shipboard launderings met this requirement,” she said. 

Bradshaw said that it is difficult to quantify a specific amount of time that a flame resistant material can be exposed to 

flame without igniting. But in general, when exposed to flame, they should resist ignition and self-extinguish almost immedi-

ately upon removal from the ignition source. 

It will take much of this fiscal year, Stamatopoulos said, to get the existing FRV contracts reworked and the produc-

tion of the new IFRV underway. But he expected the uniform to start showing up in fleet inventories possibly sometime in the 

first quarter of fiscal 2018, though that’s subject to change. 

“It won’t be an immediate replacement, but it will really happen as older FRV inventories are depleted, the IFRV will 

take their place,” Stamatopoulos said. “This will happen naturally on a size-by-size basis.” 

Exact details on when the coveralls will become available will be announced once production begins. 

More Uniform Considerations 

During the new coverall's testing, the Navy also looked at a new flight suit design as well. But that didn’t get much 

love from the sailors, despite the initial cool factor. 

"The zippered pocket locations were not optimal for most sailors and they felt the same zippers were uncomfortable if 

you had to lie down on them while working,” said Capt. Mark Runstrom, the director of Fleet Supply Operations and Services 

at FFC. “Sailors chose functionality over looks.” 

Overall, 91 percent of sailors involved in the test thought the IFRV traditional coverall was an improvement over the 

FRV version, but only 68 percent thought the same for the flight suit version, Navy officials said. 

In the focus groups and in feedback from online surveys, sailors' feedback was overwhelmingly positive in favor of 

the IFRV material and favorable toward the traditional coverall design. Of those surveyed, 89 percent thought the IFRV cover-

all looked better than the original FRV; 86 percent felt it was more durable; 91 percent said it was more comfortable; and 85 

percent thought it was cooler in hot climates. 

Sailors also expressed interest in the idea of a two-piece underway uniform – and the positive feedback was enough to 

prompt Navy leadership to take a look. 

Development is underway for what’s being called a “maritime two-piece fire retardant variant.” The NCTRF is now 

working on prototypes and fleet focus groups are again expected to be used to review the designs in the near future. 

Sources told Navy Times last fall that this uniform could resemble a hybrid of the solid blue working uniform the 

Coast Guard currently wears and the Navy’s NWU Type III’s. 

This, officials say, will give CO’s more options for sailor comfort in hot environments with the possible removal of 

the blouse. Making this possible will be a layering concept that will bring into play replacing T-shirts as undergarments with 

under layers made of flame resistant, drifire-style moisture wicking jerseys, the NAVADMIN said. 

Should the Navy go the two-piece route down the line, it will most likely impact the seabag. Officials told Navy 

Times that the final seabag requirement for the NWU Type III's won’t be set until the FR two-piece idea is approved or nixed. 

The survey feedback and test data central to FFC commander Davidson's decision to designate the IFRV coverall as 
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the underway uniform for the Navy. “In the end, the data drove the decision,” Stamatopoulos said. “This truly was a deckplate-

driven wear test and the decision is what the sailors thought best." 

First Time In 20 Years 

The move will also bring the Navy full circle to May 13, 1996, when the decision was made by then-Chief of Naval 

Operations Jay Johnson to eliminate the seabag requirement of four pairs of fire retardant dungarees – which was then the 

working uniform for E-6 and below. 

It was a calculated risk, but one that at the time the data supported. 

The decision was based partially on cost as the Navy touted the move would save $12 million. But two other factors 

came into play as well. 

Att the time, all new uniforms underwent flame tests. But actual shipboard, fires were rare and most sailors weren’t at 

risk, the studies conclude. 

On top of that, FR uniforms of the day were problematic at best, costing 60 percent more than non FR standard uni-

forms. Besides, multiple tests in the 1990’s showed the Navy was struggling with the fact that the uniforms would lose their 

fire retardant ratings after very few shipboard washings. 

So in 1996, after a 14-year effort to bring consistent fire retardant uniforms to the fleet, the Navy cut ties with their 

blanket shipboard FR requirement. At the time, issuing fire retardant coveralls to engineers and other sailors in jobs that put 

them at risk was already common practice, so officials noted – those at greater risk were covered. 

The move created some initial pushback in Congress, but in the end, lawmakers went along with the Navy’s decision, 

too. 

But with the 2012 revelations of just how flammable the NWU’s and with them, the poly/cotton issue coveralls – all 

the same issues came up. 

This time, Gortney decided it was time the Navy revisited the 20-year old arguments of FR necessity and especially 

light of modern fabric technological advances. 

“Although the likelihood of a major conflagration is low – 1-2 per year – when it does happen, the consequences 

could be severe to fatal,” Gortney wrote on May 29, 2013 in a message that officially brought back the shipboard FR require-

ment. 

In defining what that conflagration meant, he described it as “a fire or explosion of such size as to be beyond the con-

trol of the repair parties and may be a threat to the survival of the ship.” 

In announcing his plan to field FR clothing to the fleet and begin more research and development in the field going 

forward he made the decision to err on the benefit of all sailors – not just a few. 

“The maximum protection to cover all possible contingencies and scenarios would include the issuance of flame resis-

tant clothing for all sailors assigned to shipboard environments.” 
 

 Notes 
 

If you change email addresses please advise Huey, Booky or myself. Email addresses and phone numbers on 

first page. 

 

Shipmate Tom Stewart went on Eternal Patrol on the 2nd of January 2017. The base was not notified, therefore 

we missed his funeral. Please when someone is in the hospital, sick or passes away, notified either Huey 

Dietrict, Carl Stigers, Rick Elster or myself. The phone numbers and emails on the first page.  

 


